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ARNESBY  SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

December 20th 2023 

A bumper Christmas issue of the newsletter 
this time!  
 
What a busy term the Autumn term has been 
and how far the children have come in such a 
short time!  
We have all worked together so well and have 
welcomed new Governors as well as spread-
ing our shining light so brightly through our 
marketing project and the local trips we have enjoyed. 
Thank you to all staff and parents for making my first term at Arnesby so 
memorable (for all the right reasons!), and for all the hard work that the 
children have shown to improve and progress in their learning. 
We say goodbye to Miss Wykes and Mrs Mitchell D’Arcy at the end of 
this term and welcome Mrs Rushton as the new Courage Class teacher in 
the new term. 
As we move the school forward into the new year, with lots more fun 
learning and exciting times ahead, I wish all our families a very happy 
and relaxing Christmas and a wonderful 2024.  

Mrs .James  

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 

Visits in school for prospective parents  
Please book an appointment with the school office. 

 
Bottle tombola on the last day  

Thursday 21st  December  

Remember our school hours are:  

School opens  8.35am  Gates close at 8.45 am  

Learning starts at 8.45 am prompt  

End of school: 3.15pm  
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House points this term   

The winners can have a non-uniform 
day on Friday 12th January : 

   Matthew 220 

   Mark  180 

   Luke  196 

   John  200 

The winners are Matthew House! 

Well done for working so hard to get 
all those house points!  

 

School reopens on 
Tuesday 9th January 2024 at 
8.35am. 

Look out for any other news 
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What’s been happening in school? 

Beauty and the 

Beast  

Pantomime. 

 

 

A big “Thank you” 

to the PTA for sup-

porting this trip to 

Beauty and the 

Beast Pantomime at the Century Theatre in 

Coalville.  

 

 

It was a wonderful trip and a great 

experience for the children.  

 

We all wrote some great ideas about our trip 

and how we felt too. 
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What’s been happening in school? 

 

A word from our Governors 
 
My, this term has been a busy one! I have observed the children in all classes happily en-
gaged with their lessons. I have recently watched Year 6 working on fractions in maths, then 
telling me in the playground of their study of notable black people like Benjamin Zephaniah, 
Idris Elba and Sir Lenny Henry, and their influence for good in a multicultural Britain.    
 
Within 3 weeks of starting term, Ofsted descended upon us. Since then Governors have led 
on a marketing initiative and I hope parents have had an opportunity to view the video on 
the school website. Latterly, we have had the successful nativity play and the carol service, 
the traditional way of drawing the busiest term of the year to a close. Of course these are 
highlights, but Governors have to commend the children, teachers and the support staff on a 
lot of hard work throughout the term. In addition as Chair, I must thank the Governing 
Board for their time in providing the strategic overview, where we have been able to sup-
port Mrs James in her quest to make Arnesby a popular Church of England School, for which 
the community can be justifiably proud.  
 
Finally it would be remiss not to mention the support and guidance we have been receiving 
from our trust, the Embrace Multi Academy Trust, from work on the school estate, to 
providing advice and expertise in the classroom and to assist with the management of the 
school. So thank you everyone.  
Have a very Happy Christmas!  
Patrick Rendall 
Chair of Governors  

Morgan shared his highlights of an amazing trip to 

the Namibian Desert this term. The videos were 

wonderful and he brought in some artefacts from 

his trip which the children could hold! 

Well done Morgan! 

Erin had a very special 

invitation to Downing 

Street to meet the 

Prime Minister, after 

her Mum had made the 

Advent wreath for the 

door of number 10!  

Erin had a wonderful 

trip and shared her 

highlights enthusiasti-

cally with her class. 

Well done Erin! 
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What's been happening in school? 

Peace Class shining in 
performances. 

 
Christmas Counts—our  Nativity this year included a Nativity display with contribu-
tions from the whole school.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Well done to everyone, a wonderful 
performance with superb singing.  
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Vision and values  
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Spotlight on ……...Christmas  

“An angel appeared to nearby shepherds with “good 

tidings of great joy.”  Luke 2:7  

Christmas 

Lunch  

Arnesby School Carols  

Advent at  

St. Peters  

On the 

theme of 

Hope. 

 

Advent at the 

chapel 
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At Arnesby School  attendance is one of our areas for improve-

ment from Ofsted and as such, is a high priority. We must have a 

high level of attendance across the school to ensure that all chil-

dren are given the best education possible by being at school.  

Attendance letters have been sent out to those families who have 

a lower attendance this term to help as a reminder to ensure chil-

dren are in school.  

School attendance since the beginning of term is: 93.1% which is  

similar to the last newsletter (93%)   

This is now significantly below our expectation and target,  

please help us by getting children into school everyday.  

Remember our school hours are:  

School opens  8.35am  Gates close at 8.45 am  

Learning starts at 8.45 am prompt  

Children arriving after 8.45 will be marked late and MUST go di-

rectly to the school office for sign in NOT to the class as learning 

will have started. 

End of school: 3.15pm  
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What's new next term in school? 

Endurance Class News: 

Mr Kearney is busy preparing lessons for their new topic 
of Frozen Kingdoms. Look out for more details in the 
Spring Term on the class page of the school website  

 
 
 

Courage Class News  
Welcome to Mrs. Rushton who 
starts teaching Courage class in the 
New Year. The children have en-
joyed the activity on jewels this 
week and their new topic of Rocks, 
Relics and Rumbles in the Spring 
Term. 

 

Peace Class News: 

Mrs Cox is excited about the new class topic on 
Coastlines next term. Information will also be on 
the class page of the school website.  
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Calming ideas for parents.  
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Information 

 

   Friends of Arnesby PTA News 

  

    
    When Santa came to visit!  

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Thank you to the PTA and Santa for 
finding time in his busy schedule to 
come and see us! 
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Breakfast Club 

8am—8.35am  

each day 

Thank you for those parents who have booked using the booking system. A 

reminder that if you need a breakfast club place for your child please ensure 

that you have booked this by 3.00pm the day before or the Friday before 

the following Monday. Registers will be generated at 3pm ready for the next 

morning so that we can cater for the children appropriately. Please book us-

ing the  My child at school booking system and you will need to pay at the 

time of booking. In an emergency if the school has to cancel the breakfast 

club we will let parents know as soon as possible by phone and/or class dojo. 

IMPORTANT School Information  

VOLUNTEER READERS AND HELPERS  

If you or anyone you know would like to volunteer to hear children read 

please let Mrs James know.  

We are keen to ensure that chil-

dren are Greedy Readers and 

learn to love reading as this is 

the gateway to success in many 

future careers. Reading is a high 

priority and we would welcome 

volunteers in school.  We can 

help organize a DBS check too. 

 

Wet play box donations still being accepted. If you have any old 

toys or games that are complete and children could use for times 

when it is too wet to play out-

doors, please send them into 

school. The boxes are not full but 

are providing a choice of activi-

ties at wet play times.  

Thanks to everyone who has given something already it makes a 

difference to happy playtimes! 
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Information 

Following an amazing response from nursery, primary and secondary schools across Eng-

land the closing date of Friday 19th January 2024 for this survey is still open to allow chil-

dren the chance to have their say. 

 
Children and parents can complete the survey It only takes 5-10 
minutes  here: www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigambition 

Let's make sure that the children and young people of Leicestershire are represented in the 

results. 

  

Dame Rachel De Souza 
Children’s Commissioner for England 

http://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigambition
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Keeping Children Safe 

Railway safety  
‘The tragic death of Harrison in 2017, when he was in Year 7 at Guils-
borough Academy, brought home to our community the importance of 
teaching our children about safety on the railways. Schools play a vital role 
in keeping our children safe.’ - Simon Frazer, Principal at Guilsborough 
Academy. 
Over 20 million students, parents and teachers from across the UK have 
already watched these videos which has led to a significant decrease in the 
number of fatalites and injuries in their area through watching the safety 
videos. 
  
NEW Primary school version: Suitable for KS1 
https://learnliveuk.com/ks1-primary-school-safety-talk/ 

 
NEW Primary school version: Suitable for KS2 https://learnliveuk.com/
network-rail-primary-school-safety-talk 

https://learnliveuk.com/ks1-primary-school-safety-talk/
https://learnliveuk.com/network-rail-primary-school-safety-talk
https://learnliveuk.com/network-rail-primary-school-safety-talk

